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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

October 13, 2021 

 

Kathleen M. Shanley 

Manager – Transmission Siting 

Eversource Energy 

P.O. Box 270 

Hartford, CT  06141 

 

RE: SUB-PETITION NO. 1293- MI-01 (Middlefield) - Eversource Energy declaratory ruling that no 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for all transmission facility 

asset condition maintenance improvements statewide to comply with the updated National Electric 

Safety Code clearance requirements. 

 

Dear Ms. Shanley: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence of October 6, 2021 submitted in 

response to the Council’s October 5, 2021 notification of an incomplete sub-petition with regard to the above-

referenced matter.  

 

The submission renders the sub-petition complete and the Council will process the sub-petition in accordance 

with the Council’s Declaratory Ruling in Petition No. 1293 dated March 31, 2017.  

 

Thank you for your attention and cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director  

mailto:siting.council@ct.gov


EVERSOURCE 
ENERGY 

 

56 Prospect Street 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06103 
 
Kathleen M. Shanley 
Manager- Transmission Siting 
Tel: (860) 728-4527 

 

 
 
 
October 6, 2021 

 
 
 
 
Melanie Bachman, Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
Ten Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT 06051 

 
RE: Sub-Petition No.1293-MI-01 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

 
The Connecticut Light and Power Company doing business as Eversource Energy filed the subject 
Sub-Petition No.1293-M-01 (“Sub-Petition”) with the Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) on September 
13, 2021 regarding maintenance work within its transmission right-of-way in Middlefield, Connecticut.  
The Sub-Petition’s Affidavit of Notice was erroneously sent to the City of Middletown and not to the Town 
of Middlefield.    

 
Eversource sent a copy of the Sub-Petition to the town of Middlefield today, October 6, 2021 as 
shown in the attached affidavit. 
 
Eversource appreciates the Council calling out the error and apologizes for the confusion. 
 
Please contact me at 860-728-4527 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
  
 
Attachment 
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